## Ministry of Transportation

Ministère des Transports

Transportation Policy Branch 777 Bay Street, 30th Floor

Toronto, Ontario

M7A 2J8 Tel: 416 585-7628 Fax: 416 585-7204

Direction des politiques du transport 777, rue Bay, 30<sup>e</sup> étage Toronto (Ontario)

M7A 2J8

Tél.: 416 585-7628 Téléc.: 416 585-7204



July 4, 2018

Dear valued stakeholder,

Ontario has cancelled the cap and trade program. Given that the Ontario Municipal Commuter Cycling (OMCC) program is funded through cap and trade proceeds, this program is now cancelled and no further funding will be issued.

Although no further funding will be issued under this program, you may continue to use any OMCC funding that was received prior to March 31, 2018 to implement the commuter cycling projects identified in your Transfer Payment Agreement.

Please note that all of the terms and conditions laid out in the Agreement remain in effect, including the requirement to complete all OMCC-funded projects by December 30, 2020, and to provide annual financial reports, usage reports, implementation reports, and a final report in the manner prescribed in the Agreement.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for participating in the OMCC program. We look forward to working with you as you continue to implement the commuter cycling projects that are being supported by this program.

Sincerely,

Krista Adams

Director (A)

Transportation Policy Branch